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First, I would like to thank all of the  

managers who attended the meeting in 

Washington D.C. last month. I believe the 

consensus of the group, was our concerns 

were well received and staff members we 

met with were open to suggestions and  

committed to working with us. In addition, 

Ed Redfern and I met with the leaders of 

Community Transit Association of America 

(CTAA) and the President and Legislative 

Director of the Amalgamated Transit Union 

(ATU). We were very pleased with the discussions with both which 

centered around building coalitions, not only with other agencies, but 

also with the users of our systems. I think sometimes the users get 

overlooked in seeking out supporters for our services. 

 

I would like to complement the Iowa Office of Public Transit on  

organizing and holding the Transit Summit a few weeks ago. What a 

great example of coordination at its best! I found the Summit to be 

very interesting and relevant to the services that we provide every day. 

And, the speaker was fabulous! 

 

In ending, I am looking forward to another successful conference in 

Des Moines . I am excited, as it appears we may have a record number 

of vendors attending along with a very exciting and energetic trainer 

for our program on Thursday. Also, congratulation to all of the drivers 

of the year! On Saturday, we will have the best drivers in the state 

competing for the opportunity to go on to nationals. Good luck to all!! 

 

Mark Little 

IPTA President 

From the Presidentõs Desk 

CTAA Conference  

May 31ï June 5, 2015 

Tampa, FL 

 
IPTA Annual Meeting 

June 10-13, 2015 

Embassy Suites, Des Moines 

 
T.S.I. Bus & Paratransit 

Instructors Course 

July 13-17, 2015 

Des Moines DART 

 
CTAA Transit  

Supervisors Certification 

August 5-6, 2015 

Lake Okoboji, IA 

 
IPTA Mid -Year Meeting 

October 27-29, 2015 

Marriott, West Des Moines 

 
IPTA Annual Meeting 

June 22-24, 2016 

Marriott, Coralville 



By LeAnn Lynch 

 

August 2015 will be two years since I transitioned to Transit Manager.   

Itôs been quite a learning experience.    I have enjoyed getting out of the 

office on a more regular basis to attend meetings, participate in training 

and visit with clients and agencies.    Additional training is high on my 

list, as Iôve always said ñthe more you know the better off you areò. 

 

Region 6/Peoplerides purchased the first Dodge Ram Pro-master conver-

sion vans from the DOT bid, and it was my first experience with a state 

vehicle purchase.   Jerry Smith at Masters Transportation was great to 

work with and a huge help to me. 

 

We are utilizing one of these vehicles for our Marshalltown Carevan ser-

vice on a daily basis.  The 2nd vehicle is being used for medical transporta-

tion in Hardin County at this time.   We are still in the break-in period 

however the vehicles have been very well received by drivers and clients.   The opportunity to transport up to 

two wheelchairs and multiple walk-on passengers using a smaller vehicle is a big plus. 

 

If you are considering the purchase of these units there are a couple ñhintsò I can tell you about.   The Q-

straints were not the ñdeluxeò model (self retracting).  The running board is high (14ò) which makes for a big 

step for some of the clients.  The L-track on the floor was running side to side in the vehicle (we would have 

preferred front to back for ease of positioning wheelchairs).   Also, be aware that the passenger grab handle is 

above the passenger door (not on the frame between the door and windshield).     We have resolved many of 

these issues and I did let Jerry at Masters know, so that he can advise any transit agencies wishing to purchase 

these vehicles.   Small things, yes, but another one of those learning experiences! 
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Hello from Region 6/Peoplerides  

Reflections  
By Tom Feldman, Region XII Council of Governments 

 

This past February, I celebrated twenty five years in the public transit business. I was hired at Region XII in 

1990 as a ñtransit operationsò manager. Changes since that time are too numerous to mention in this article, but 

I thought I would mention just a few that stand out in my mind. 

 

Region XII currently has three transit buildings, one with a fully equipped service bay. In 1990, we were oper-

ating out of a small office in downtown Carroll and our service manager was servicing vehicles in parking lots 

or at driver homes. We had no two way communication devices in any of our vehicles, nor did we have cell 

phones. If a driver needed to contact the office, he or she stopped and used a pay phone. It was not unusual for 

me to have to hand deliver appointments or cancellations to drivers as they performed their daily duties. There 

were no internet connections so all correspondence between our office, drivers and IDOT was done by mail. 

Imagine the paper we used in those days! Today one cannot attend a meeting or a training without some  

mention of the ADA or regulation pertaining to ADA. In 1990, there was no ADA. There were also no ñCDLò 

or drug testing requirements at that time. Drivers needed a standard ñchauffeurôsò license to perform public 

transit duties and had only to see their personal doctor for a basic physical. We had charge accounts at purchas-

ing opportunities like we have today with the ñWexò fuel cards. I could go on and on about how tough it was in 

the old days, but I think you all realize by now that Public Transit has come a long way! 
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By Leesa Lester 

 

I have survived my first six months as the Transit Director of Southern Iowa Trolley.  It has been challenging 

to say the least but, I made it through not only the FMCSA Compliance review for our new D.O.T. number, 

but I also made it through the OPT Compliance Review.  I must say, I was very nervous on both occasions. It 

seems I learn something new every day and look forward to learning and growing with Southern Iowa Trolley 

for many years to come.  

 

We have received our first Conversion Van this past month along 

with a new 22 passenger bus, which will help us immensely on 

our Creston-Greenfield-Creston route.  As you can see from the 

pictures our graphics guy is still working on the conversion van, 

but our bus is ready to go (just waiting on some paperwork for 

it).  Our drivers are also very excited about the new vehicles.  

 

With graduation partyôs soon approaching, I read an interesting 

article about being a Social Host. If youôre a parent that is going 

to allow your graduate to have a party with alcohol, please donôt 

do it! ñSocial Host Laws hold adult hosts accountable by allow-

ing police to issue misdemeanor citations with fines attached to 

any adult who permits underage drinking in their home or on 

their property.ò  The article goes on to state, ñThe officer does 

not need to witness the adult handing alcohol to a minor to issue 

a citation.  The law can extend to in-

clude adults who donôt take sufficient measures to prevent underage drinking from 

occurring in their home or on their propertyðeven if they are not home when the 

drinking occurs. Social host ordinances give law enforcement a stool to control private 

parties where underage drinking occurs, and they serve as a significant deterrent to 

hosting the parties in the first place.ò  Keep your graduates safe and do not allow them 

to drink!  We extend our Congratulations to all of those who are graduating in 2015!  

New Director, New Vehicles  

for Southern Iowa Trolley  

CTAA Transit Supervisors Certification Course  

Hosted by RIDES Regional Transit in the heart of beautiful Lake Okoboji 
 

August 5 - 6, 2015 
 

Course fee is $100 and includes all course materials. 

 Registration deadline is July 8, 2015 

For more information: Cindy, Director of Operations RIDES  

 712-262-7920 or cvoss@nwiarides.org 
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MET Transit Arrives on Google Maps  

 

IPTA  

Annual  

Meeting  

 

June 10-13, 2015 

Embassy Suites 

Des Moines, IA 

 

 

Mark  

your calendars  

and plan 

 to attend 

 

Quality Services Corporation 
 

Iowaôs air conditioning sales and service dealer 

offering 3 Iowa locations to serve you better: 

 

  Marshalltown       Des Moines             Ottumwa      

(641) 753-1036        (515) 265-7266         (641) 682-0854 

 

 

Visit us at www.QSCorp.net 

By Tim Jamison 

 

The Metropolitan Transit Authority, which provides bus service in Waterloo and Cedar Falls, has become the third    

public transit system in Iowa to integrate its routes and schedules into Google Maps. The Google Transit application  

allows bus riders to get directions, schedules and fare information for MET Transit service on their computers, smart-

phones and tablets. 

Computer users on the Google Maps website have long been able to get driving and walking directions from one Cedar 

Valley location to another. A click on the transit link, which looks like the front of a bus, will provide directions using 

MET buses. 

The map includes the scheduled departure times, transfer information, travel time and fares. Users can get reverse      

directions, select routes with less walking and set options for the arrival time to determine when their latest departure can 

occur. 

While Google Transit has been available in large cities worldwide since 2007, only two Iowa systems had taken advan-

tage of the service: the Des Moines Area Regional Transit Authority and CyRide in Ames. Kevin Blanshan, executive 

director of the Iowa Northland Regional Council of Governments, said the task of getting MET Transit on Google Maps 

was a partnership between INRCOG and MET that used existing planning dollars. 

http://wcfcourier.com/users/profile/Tim%20Jamison
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United Way of Story County Community Impact 

Grant: HIRTA Transit Technology  
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By Sara Wilson, United Way of Story County 

 
In addition to investing in core programs through partner agencies, United Way of Story County (UWSC) offers the op-

portunity for human service agencies in Story County to apply for grant funding. 

When funding is available (which may come from such sources as campaign donations directed to education, income or 

health, income from the UWSC Endowment or the annual budget, or from Golf Fore Kids), the UWSC Allocations Com-

mittee reviews applications before presenting recommendations to the UWSC Board of Directors. The awarded grants 

must support unanticipated, emerging or other under-funded needs. 

In the fall of 2014, UWSC announced an opportunity for agencies to apply for Community Impact Grants, which are 

meant to support projects on a larger scale than the monthly grant applications. Applicants were asked to demonstrate 

how their programs impact the community and people served in the areas of education, income and health ð United 

Wayôs priorities for a good quality of life. 

Proposals were due at the end of the year, and the UWSC Board of Directors voted to allocate $100,000 total to five pro-

grams at its January meeting. 

From February to June, this column is highlighting the Community Impact Grant recipients as a way to share the good 

work of local agencies and, at the same time, fill you in on other opportunities UWSC provides beyond the traditional 

campaign and funding model. 

The Board voted to allocate a $34,821 grant to the Heart of Iowa Regional Transit Agency (HIRTA) Public Transit to 

help provide safer, more efficient transportation service. 

HIRTA provides door-to-door transit services in the counties of Boone, Dallas, Jasper, Madison, Marion, Story and War-

ren. All rides are open to the general public, including persons with disabilities. HIRTA provided 82,172 trips in Story 

County in FY14, and the need for more efficient services has been identified. 

Specifically, grant funds will be put toward installing tablets and a notification module in several of the vehicles. The 

tablets will include GPS tracking of each vehicle in live time, automated time-stamping of each stop the vehicle makes, 

ability to make instant changes to driver schedules, ability to send custom messages out to drivers and mapping features. 

In combination with the tablets, the notification module would be able to send out mass messages as well as call custom-

ers and notify them that the bus is 10 minutes away from picking them up. 

With the help of a UWSC Community Impact Grant, HIRTA is able to invest in technology allowing for more efficient 

transportation services. Operations will be improved and customer service increased. 

It can also be noted that, just as in the ASSET process, outcomes are important to UWSC in the grant process as well. 

After UWSC has received a signed agreement from HIRTA, or any other agency, the grant payment is made. A report on 

the status of the program and use of funds is required from the agency six months after the initial grant date. Thus, the 

UWSC grant process ensures investments are not only needed but also spent effectively. 

United Way of Story County is a strategic leader in building county-wide partnerships to identify needs and to develop, 

support, and evaluates effective human services, especially in the areas of education, income and health, for our diverse 

community. 
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1680 NE 51st Street  
Des Moines, IA  
515-262-9591 

625 33rd Avenue SW  
Cedar Rapids, IA  
319-366-7537 

7820 42nd St. West  
Rock Island, IL  
309-787-4300 

Your 1 stop solution company  

 

Cummins        Fleetguard Filters  

Cummins ReCon Engines    Espar Heaters  

Cummins ReCon Electrical    Emission Solutions  

Cummins/Valvoline Oil     Fleet Tech Fuel Additives  

Onan Generators      Fleetguard Anti -Freeze  

Voith Transmissions     Pro Heat coolant heaters  

Power Rent Generators     Interstate Batteries  

 

BRANCH LOCATIONS  
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On May 20th the House of Representatives passed a 2 month extension of Map 21.  The committee chairman 

indicated he wasnôt happy that they had to do that but is working with the House Ways and Meanôs Committee 

to do a long term reauthorization bill.  However, he expects that they will have to do another extension after 

this one as he doesnôt think they will be able to do a major tax bill that they want to include the transportation 

reauthorization tax provision in which could take until the end of the year to get done.  Currently I think we are 

on extension number 34 or something like that, but whoôs counting anymore.  The Senate is expected to pass 

the short term extension later this week so we should have the short term extension in place before Congress 

leaves this weekend for the Memorial Day recess. 

 

Regarding a long term bill, Iôm not sure what the prospects are for actually getting a bigger tax bill that the 

House and Senate and the President can agree on by the end of the year.  The problem is that if they donôt 

agree, then we probably wonôt see a long term authorization bill until FY17 because itôs doubtful that they will 

do a tax bill in an election year. That means we would be on another extension until sometime in 2017 after the 

election of a new president. That could mean we wouldnôt have any federal bus and bus facilities program or 

more money coming back to take care of any major bus or bus facilities until that time.   We are working very 

hard to try and make sure our congressional members understand how that effects Iowa and the systems in the 

state. 

 

I donôt think Congress  truly understands that services may be cut if there is no additional 

funding for buses. The Bus Coalition is working diligently to try and get them to under-

stand that concern.  I would hope that we can make that case to them in the near future.  

Make sure that you are doing your part when you get a chance to let your Congressional 

Members know how this will effect your service if we donôt start seeing a change, and 

soon. 

 

I will keep you updated as things progress. 

WASHINGTON  

UPDATE  
 

By Ed Redfern 

TSI Bus and Paratransit Instructors Course  

Hosted by Des Moines DART  
 

July 13 - 17, 2015 
 

For more information: https://tsi-dot.csod.com/LMS/LoDetails/DetailsLo.aspx?loId=b7b6aa5c-2c5b-43e5-848f-

38eb8cba3520&back=%2fLMS%2fLoDetails%2fDetailsLo.aspx%3floid%3d37ceef13-ea19-4d1e-900d-

5322b1baf78c%26back%3dhttps%253A%252F%252Ftsi-dot.csod.com%252FLMS%252Fcatalog%

252FEventsCalendar.aspx%253Ftab_page_id%253D-10%2523m%253D2#t=1 

Or contact Carl Saxon  515-283-5038 or csaxon@ridedart.com 

 

https://tsi-dot.csod.com/LMS/LoDetails/DetailsLo.aspx?loId=b7b6aa5c-2c5b-43e5-848f-38eb8cba3520&back=%2fLMS%2fLoDetails%2fDetailsLo.aspx%3floid%3d37ceef13-ea19-4d1e-900d-5322b1baf78c%26back%3dhttps%253A%252F%252Ftsi-dot.csod.com%252FLMS%252Fcatalog%252FEvents
https://tsi-dot.csod.com/LMS/LoDetails/DetailsLo.aspx?loId=b7b6aa5c-2c5b-43e5-848f-38eb8cba3520&back=%2fLMS%2fLoDetails%2fDetailsLo.aspx%3floid%3d37ceef13-ea19-4d1e-900d-5322b1baf78c%26back%3dhttps%253A%252F%252Ftsi-dot.csod.com%252FLMS%252Fcatalog%252FEvents
https://tsi-dot.csod.com/LMS/LoDetails/DetailsLo.aspx?loId=b7b6aa5c-2c5b-43e5-848f-38eb8cba3520&back=%2fLMS%2fLoDetails%2fDetailsLo.aspx%3floid%3d37ceef13-ea19-4d1e-900d-5322b1baf78c%26back%3dhttps%253A%252F%252Ftsi-dot.csod.com%252FLMS%252Fcatalog%252FEvents
https://tsi-dot.csod.com/LMS/LoDetails/DetailsLo.aspx?loId=b7b6aa5c-2c5b-43e5-848f-38eb8cba3520&back=%2fLMS%2fLoDetails%2fDetailsLo.aspx%3floid%3d37ceef13-ea19-4d1e-900d-5322b1baf78c%26back%3dhttps%253A%252F%252Ftsi-dot.csod.com%252FLMS%252Fcatalog%252FEvents
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